
Minutes of the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission 
Date October 19, 2017 
Start Time 6:00 
Adjournment time 7:01 
Attending Members 
Cathy Strasser 
Margo Connors 
Tim Williams 
Guests 
 
Accepted minutes of 9/21/2017 meeting. 
 
MARGO CONNORS reported estimate for sign at end of Coffin Pond trail. $240.00.  Moved $240.00 be 
appropriated from regular SHCC annual budget. Approved unanimously. 
Also approved small sign (about 8" X 5") to be placed near tree in memory of Kathie Galligan at Coffin 
Pond parking area 
In memory of  
Katherine Galligan 
Sugar Hill Conservation Commission 
Member 2005 to 2017 
Same style and color as other Coffin Pond signs. MARGO CONORS to obtain estimate and order sign. 
MARGO CONORS to contact Angela McShane Profile school about taking over Coffin Pond clean up. 
CATHY STRASSER agreed to begin search for replacements for Bill Fraser to SHCC. She will also review 
procedures for SHCC approval of wetland permits. 
TIM WILLIAMS reported on Streeter Pond dam situation - old dam not functional, water level dependent 
on beaver dam which has been damaged.  No beaver seen recently on pond, no recent beaver activity at 
beaver dam accounts for steady lowering of pond water level during the summer.  TIM WILLIAMS will 
contact NH Dam Bureau to see what can be done to stabilize water level. 
 
Next meeting November 16, 2016 
 
Submitted by Tim Williams 
 


